SGSC Call 19th February

Participants: Jane Rogers, Sean Humphray, Denis Milan, Deb Hamernik, Kellye Eversole, Larry Schook, Alan Archibald
1.  Review of PAG Workshop

Annotation Committee

Alan met with the Enseml group and discussed the best approaches for building a community annotation activity.  He will bring specific proposals to engage the community at the St Croix meeting.  It is anticipated that specific discussions could take place after completion of the Ensembl annotation of chromosomes 7 and 14 (circa September 2007).
Cost and sequencing a BAC
Following on from enquires from the community it was suggested that the cost to finish a BAC would be US$2000.  

Genome chip

Alan, Sean and Jane have discussed the possibility of performing a pilot experiment based on a BAC tile path across both chromosomes 7 and 8 in order to provide data to support a bid to BBSRC.  (Chromosome 8 would be a positive control).  

Announcements of SNP committee
There are a small number of SNP projects currently ongoing and further discussions will be held at the SGSC meeting to discuss options going forward.
2.  Finalize St. Croix Program 
ACTION:  Larry to forward list of registrants.

Sanger has been asked for a letter of support for an application by Wang Jun to secure funding for a Solexa machine in Denmark that they aim to use to finish the sequence of 1000 BACs. Following on from this request it was agreed that 3 x coverage of 1,000 selected BACs should be produced by Sanger and that those clones would be provided to Wang Jun in order to ensure coverage is available irrespective of a grant being awarded.  The 1,000 clones will be identified by Sanger and all data will be publicly available as agreed.

3.  Funding Opportunities

ARS

The Deans of the University of Illinois and Iowa State University have submitted letters of inquiry regarding ARS funding of the sequencing project and are awaiting a response.

Genome Canada

Following a meeting that took place at PAG earlier this year, Genome Canada have put together an organising committee for a meeting in Toronto - suggested dates were May 4th or 11th.  No further details are available at this time.  May 11th clashes with Cold Spring Harbor’s Biology of Genomes meeting.

BBSRC/FP7

Applications for additional coverage or targeted coverage should be discussed at the SGSC spring meeting.  

ACTION:  Jane to investigate the possibility of a direct application from Sanger.
4.  Other Business

Denis has received all the data from the 2nd RH panel and will forward information to Sean to help improve the map.  As chromosomes 7 and 14 will be assembled first, Denis will focus on these initially.

Sanger reported that throughput is increasing and the scaling of activities is ongoing.  There is 120Mb more sequence available since the previous call. 

Larry expressed his gratitude to Deb Hamernik for the help in submitting the renewal application to the USDA.  
